
 

 
 
The Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a meeting on January 21, 2021. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Candito Carroccia, DC 
     Karlos Boghosian, DC 
     Gina Carucci, DC 
     Sean Robotham, DC 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   Pamela Sawyer (Public Member) 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 

 

Dr. Carroccia called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.  All participants were present by video/telephone 

conference. 

 
I. MINUTES 

Dr. Boghosian made a motion, seconded by Dr. Robotham, to approve the minutes from the October 15, 
2020 and December 17, 2020 meetings.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
II. LICENSE REINSTATEMENT APPLICATION 

Heather K. Woodbury, DC, License # 001373 
Celeste Dowdell, License and Applications Analyst, Practitioner Licensing and Investigations Section 
presented a license reinstatement application of Heather Woodbury, DC seeking a recommendation from 
the Board due to Dr. Woodbury having been out of clinical practice since 2017.  
Dr. Boghosian made a motion, seconded by Dr. Carucci to recommended reinstatement of Dr. 
Woodbury’s license.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
III. Annual Approval of Chiropractic Colleges/Universities 

Dr. Carucci  made a motion, seconded by Dr. Robotham that pursuant to § 20-27(d) of the Connecticut 
General Statutes, to approve those colleges and universities that are accredited by the Council on 
Chiropractic Education as well as the Canadian Memorial Chiropractic College which the Board approved 
on April 26, 2018.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 
IV. Delegate to the Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards and the National Board of Chiropractic 

Examiners  
The Board designated that Dr. Boghosian will this year’s delegate and  Dr. Carroccia will be the alternate 
delegate.   
 

V. ADJOURN 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 a.m. on motion by Dr. Carucci, seconded by Dr. Boghosiani.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Candito Carroccia, DC 
Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners 
 


